[bookmark: _GoBack]         VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING
                                              April 17, 2023 @ 6:00 PM
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call:
Sandra Knott				Ryan Shoffstall		Joe Ferryman	
Randy Kaehler				Heather Kegg		Guests: Steve & Stefanie Thrush,	
Pat Parish				Dave Scott		Dennis Decker, Holley Milroy,
Mel Rotroff				Connor Kinsey		James & Joan Shouse, Susan Bailey	
Terry Brentlinger			Norm Spring		Janet Spriggs
Amby Wallace		 		Josh Oakley

Minutes from the last meeting (April 3, 2023) will be available at the next Council Meeting for approval.
Amby Wallace made a motion to pay the bills, Sandra Knot seconded.  Council approved unanimously.  
Amby Wallace made a motion to accept the bank reconcile for March 2023, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Guest Steve Thrush asked for clarity on whether or not there was an easement on his property and the others on his street.  
Connor Kinsey, Village Solicitor, told the guests that there was no recorded easement, however, since the utilities have existed there for over 20 years, there is a prescriptive easement in place.  Another guest asked what the code number was for that rule.  Connor Kinsey replied that it was case law.
The guests asked if the buried utility lines were the reason they have a water/drainage issue in the area.  Pat Parish replied that old drainage tiles were most likely the reason for the drainage problems.  The guests also stated that they didn’t think that all the tiles were tied into the drainage system.  One guest said she wasn’t allowed to tile between houses and had spent thousands of dollars trying to fix the drainage other ways.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall told the guests that the Village was looking into several different options to correct the drainage issue in the area.
Another guest asked for clarity on whether or not there was an easement on his property.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall answered yes, that there was a prescriptive easement as discussed at the beginning of the meeting by Connor Kinsey.
Another guest asked if there were any maps showing where/what everything drains into.  She said that there were things with nothing connected to them.  Pat said that there were no existing maps from that time, and that the drains in questions were surface drains (French drains) not catch basins.  She said that she was not happy with the way Reichert Excavating left the surface of the repair they did on her property before and wanted the Village to use someone else.
Dave Scott informed her and Council that the Village was going to be correcting the surface/cosmetic issue, not Reichert.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall noted that the surface/cosmetics did not reflect the quality of the actual work and that they will use Reichert.
She then said there was a sink hole and asked if that area was collapsing too.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall told her that would be a different issue than the earlier repair.  She then stated that her interior drains hadn’t worked right since the repair.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall told her that that interior house drains are not connected to any of the outside yard drainage systems so they cannot be related to that repair.  Dave Scott told her that they would go out and check the other area where she saw a sink hole.  She wanted the entire line to be dug up.  Dave Scott told her that they could not do that because of the type of main it was.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall assured the guests that the Village is looking into corrections for the water/drainage issue in the area, but at the time there is no time frame other than hopefully this year.  Dave Scott added that there were more things that had to be considered before the correction, such as elevations of surrounding areas as to not cause more flooding.
Guest James Shouse asked how soon the Village could bury the exposed electric lines since they had the easement.  They were worried about safety.  Dave Scott replied that they would bury the line as soon as the ground was dry enough.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall asked if the guests had any other issues to discuss at this time.
A guest asked if they would be notified when the project would start.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall said that they would be notified by letter and/or on Facebook.  A guest then also wanted to note that there was a bug problem because of all the standing water from the drainage problems.
Dave Scott told Council that Brad Davis and Logan Nagy had both finished/passed their lineman training and were eligible for their .75/hour raises.  Amby Wallace made a motion to give Brad Davis and Logan Nagy their .75/hour raises, Pat Parish seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Dave Scott presented Council with a quote for emergency water plant repairs.  He stated that the plant had major issues and this was just for the work needed ASAP to keep the plant running.  Amby Wallace asked how soon these repairs could be done.  Dave Scott replied that AOP had everything in stock except the meter, and they would complete the repair as soon as they could get meters.  Dave Scott also noted that he was putting in a lot of extra hours to keep the plant running.  Pat Parish made a motion to approve the water plant repairs as quoted by AOP, Amby Wallace seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Dave Scott updated Council that he had received 2 applications for the open Laborer position and that he will let them know when the interviews are scheduled.
Dave Scott told Council that a water valve blew apart on Duff Rd over the weekend.  It was repaired, it had bad bolts.  They are going to check all the valves in the area during project downtimes for any additional bolts that need replaced before they become an issue.
Mel Rotroff asked if the last 2 picnic tables had come back from powder coating.  Dave Scott told him that they had been delayed as the ovens were down, but it should be soon.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall provided the reading of the following Ordinance.
ORDINANCE NO: 2023-05 – 2nd READING
AN ORDINANCE REVISING THE SALARY FOR COUNCIL MEMBERS IN THE VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW, OH
Amby Wallace made a motion to pass the second reading of Ordinance 2023-05, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Norm Spring told Council that the grass truck had gone down over the weekend with an oil leak.  He said it has a bad cam shaft seal.  They are looking for someone to repair it, and they will check to see if it can still be covered by the warranty.  Norm Spring asked Council to approve getting it repaired.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall said that Council would not approve until he had a quote with a dollar amount.
Norm Spring updated Council that they had completed their ladder testing.  He said that there were several small issues to correct on the aerial ladder truck and a few ground ladders.  As soon as the minor issues are corrected, the aerial ladder truck will receive its certification.  Norm Spring noted that Ohio Cat did a much more thorough inspection than Fire Catt had in previous years.  
Amby Wallace made a motion to go into executive session at 6:42pm pursuant to ORC 121.22 G1, to discuss employment issues including discipline and promotion/demotion of employees, and to include the Fire Department members present, Dave Scott, and Heather Kegg, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Terry Brentlinger made a motion to exit executive session and return to normal session at 7:55pm, Mel Rotroff seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Amby Wallace made a motion to accept Josh Oakley and Joe Ferryman as Assistant Fire Chiefs, Mel Rotroff seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Mel Rotroff made the motion to adjourn, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
The next Council Meeting will be Monday May 1st, 2023 at 6PM.
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